The Honourable Herb Dhaliwal

Minister

Natural Resources Canada

Room 121, East Block

580 BOOTH STREET

OTTAWA ON K1A 0E4

Dear Minister Dhaliwal:

On behalf of the Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT), I am writing to ask you to formally consider the legal status of certain treaties, agreements, decisions and Canadian statutes applicable to the transportation of Alaskan natural gas through Canada.

As you are aware, the United States Congress is currently considering providing substantial subsidies for natural gas produced from Alaska.  This gas would be delivered through a pipeline project that would be statutorily prohibited from entering Canada through an “over-the-top” route.  This route mandate provision has, I am told, been accepted into the final energy bill currently being negotiated in conference between the United States Senate and the House of Representatives.  Additional provisions are still being considered for inclusion in the final bill.

The GNWT has been gratified by your strong opposition to the proposed floor price subsidy and the other incentives being proposed.  The GNWT remains convinced that these provisions, particularly those that essentially guarantee the market price of Alaska gas, will seriously damage and distort our continental gas market to the detriment of all Canadian gas producers.

Accordingly, the GNWT fully supports your recent reminders to the appropriate American officials and legislators that the Alaskan pipeline cannot pass through Canada in the absence of the Government of Canada’s support.  However, there is a contrary view of this matter in many quarters in the United States.

The prevailing view among those with a direct economic interest in promoting Alaskan gas is that Canada is required to acquiesce in whatever the United States Congress decides because it is bound by certain treaties, agreements and statutes.  The GNWT does not believe that the Government of Canada is at all restrained in its response to the ill-advised measures proposed by Congress.

It is the view of the GNWT that neither the Transit Treaty, the US-Canada Agreement on Principles, the 1977 Northern Pipeline Decision or the Northern Pipeline Act are applicable to the proposed Alaskan pipeline currently being considered by Congress.

Twenty five years following the signing of the above, the project has substantially changed, the natural gas market has been transformed, and the understandings regarding the role of private financing versus public guarantees are about to be turned on their head.  The project currently being promoted is not what Canada originally agreed to and not what Canada must be forced to accept.

Accordingly, and consistent with your statements that Canadians sovereignty will be respected, the GNWT respectfully requests that Canada review the applicability of these twenty five year old agreements to current circumstances and then advise the appropriate US officials that these agreements have no force or effects on the project currently contemplated.


Sincerely,
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Jim Antoine

